MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, September 2, 2010
Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Brian Austin
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the June 3, 2010 Meeting (I)

The meeting was called to order at 2:39 p.m.  The Minutes of the June 3, 2010 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the School/Police Task Group (II)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte presented a report of the activities of the School/Police Task Group, which included the new School/Police Just.Start Program and the draft brochure for the School/Police Just.Start Program Bidders Conference to be held Thursday morning, October 7, 2010.  The School/Police Just.Start Program was created to address the problem of arrests in schools, the benefits of diversion, and the need to encourage and support schools and police in diverting students from the juvenile justice system without sacrificing school safety.  Successful applicant agencies under this program must undertake two complementary activities to reduce arrests in schools:

· Customizing, implementing and testing a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the school and the police that has been developed by the School/Police Task Group; and

· Increasing preventive and/or intervention strategies.
Action on the School/Police Just.Start Program (III)

The JJAC reviewed the draft program in detail and made numerous changes, both edits and substantive amendments.  The JJAC unanimously approved the School/Police Just.Start Program as amended.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IV)

Ms. LaMotte provided the report of the Subcommittee on DMC, which focused on two activities.  The first was a survey concerning awareness of DMC efforts by juvenile justice system practitioners in four state agencies—the Department of Children and Families (DCF), the Judicial Branch, the Office of the Chief Public Defender and the Office of the Chief State’s Attorney.  The survey has been approved by the heads of each agency, who have agreed to e-mail their employees to encourage their completion of the survey.  The next step is collecting the e-mail addresses.  It is expected this activity will happen before the end of September.
The second activity was the decision to devote some pages of the DMC Web site to activities of DCF and the Judicial Branch that are not necessarily supported with JJAC funds.  The JJAC supported these activities of the Subcommittee on DMC.
Report of the Police/Juvenile Task Group (V)

The Police/Juvenile Task Group held a Train the Trainer session on the Effective Police Interactions with Youth curriculum August 12 and 13, 2010 in Westbrook.  Ten Connecticut police officers were trained as trainers bringing the total number of trainers to 23.  Sessions of the Effective Police Interactions with Youth training have been scheduled through December in Cromwell to provide practice for the new trainers.  In addition, nine people from Kentucky attended the Train the Trainer session in Connecticut after attending a one-day training that was taught in Richmond, KY on July 27, 2010.  The task group has also sent four trainers to Akron, Ohio to teach a 3-day Train the Trainer course for 30 individuals from Summit County, Ohio on August 31 and September 1 & 2, 2010.  Costs for these out-of-state trainings are covered by those locations.
Update on the Children, Youth & the Police Conference set for November 23, 2010 (VI)

Ms. LaMotte reported the speaker line-up for this 16th annual event set for Tuesday, November 23, 2010 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Cromwell.  Attorney Fran Carino will provide a juvenile justice law update; Mr. Scott Driscoll from Internet Safety Concepts will make two presentations on cyber bullying and on sexting; and, Dr. Joyce Saltman, a professor at Southern Connecticut State University, will make two presentations using humor for adult learning.
Update on the December Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (VII)

Ms. LaMotte announced that the 6th annual retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance will be held from 2 p.m. on Thursday, December 2nd to 2 p.m. Friday, December 3rd at the Water’s Edge Business Center in Westbrook.  The keynote speaker will be Dr. Monte Selby, known as Education’s 
Songwriter.  Best known for his music, Dr. Selby connects music and practical educational strategies.  The JJAC will hold its December 2nd meeting at 6 p.m. at Water’s Edge to allow JJAC members to attend the retreat.
Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2009/2010 (VIII)

Ms. LaMotte summarized the draft annual report that was mailed to members with the meeting notice.  The report was unanimously approved as distributed.

JJAC Calendar of Meetings (IX)

The JJAC Calendar of Meetings was mailed to members.  Ms. LaMotte pointed out that the JJAC decided in the spring to reduce the number of meetings from 10 to 7 per year due to decreased staffing.  Meetings will no longer be held in November, January and March.

Other Business (X)

Ms. LaMotte shared the draft data report that is in the process of being programmed onto the JJAC Web site.  Members had concerns over the definition of “no adjudication” and the mislabeling of one chart.  Ms. LaMotte will address these concerns before publication.
Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 7, 2010 at 2:30 p.m. at the Department of Transportation building on the Berlin Turnpike in Newington.  This is in the afternoon after the School/Police Just.Start Program Bidders Conference to be held 8:30 to 12 noon at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Cromwell.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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